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THE UWP   NEWSLETTER


APRIL 2008

        Welcome to New UWP Staff

I am pleased to announce that the UWP office 
is up and running.  Our two new hires are in temporary offices (1103 E and F) while we await the remodeling of the core UWP offices in HMNSS 1001. Our new Senior Personnel Analyst is Cheryl Brusuelas, who has extensive UCR experience in academic personnel.  Cheryl's telephone number is 827-7730.  Her e-mail address is cheryl.brusuelas@ucr.edu.  Our new MSO is Cynde Sanchez, whom many of you met when she assisted the English MSO Susan Brown.  Cynde's new number is 827-7729, and her e-mail address is cynde.sanchez@ucr.edu. We are very pleased to have such experienced and energetic people in these important posts.The Writing Center is now operating in 1103.  Three of the tutorial rooms are being used by UWP TAs meeting students from various departments.  Students sign up directly for appointments or drop in.  The drop-in hours are posted on the outer door and windows.
John Briggs
  



      Berkeley Big Read

The organizers of the Berkeley reading tell us that they are still recruiting readers. The scoring process will require over 200 people.  This year the Big Read runs from Friday, May 29 through Sunday, June 1 -- the weekend after the Memorial Weekend.   The University pays for travel, food, and lodging.  There is a modest stipend.  If you have ELWR experience and you would like to be nominated, please contact John Briggs as soon as possible.  If you have at least a year of teaching experience at UCR without ELWR, you might be eligible as well.



Please Help 


A Writing Program of our size serving 13,000 students a year relies upon our ability to keep everyone informed about basic requirements.  One of those requirements, which has an impact upon registration procedures, is that students must earn “C” in each part of the English 1ABC sequence.  We ask instructors to remind their students of this requirement each quarter.  
There is something more for instructors to do.    For reasons having to do with registration mechanics, we do not currently have an automatic electronic means of making sure that students have received a passing grade before they enroll in the next course of the sequence.  Teri Carter checks all hard-copy grade lists, and she relies upon instructors’ using IGrade to notify her of any students whose final course grades are below “C.”  If you are filing your grades automatically this quarter (after seeing the Instructor in Charge if you are a TA), please be sure to tell Teri the names of any students who have not earned a passing grade so she can check the next quarter’s registration lists.   We are working to create an electronic check.  In the meantime (and no doubt for more terms ahead)  the program will continue to rely on everyone’s paying attention. 

NEW OPPORTUNITIES AT THE RIVERA 
LIBRARY 

Terry Spaise has called our attention to some of the new additions to the Rivera Library’s web page.  These features will aid our students in researching and preparing their papers.  The inclusion of material, prepared by Diana Hacker, that walks students through the process of preparing a bibliography is particularly helpful for classes requiring a research paper. 
To access this source, click on to the library  web page. Look along the top menu bar and click “Research Help.”  From the pull-down menu select “Cite Your Sources.” Under that category, you will find Humanities document-ing sources.  The program allows students to prepare individual entries by selecting the type of material (book, journal entry, internet source, etc.) they are including in their bibliography from a list and then filling in the boxes with their own appropriate information. 

.
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1.  Passing Grades for English Composition:  We are now in the fifth week of the quarter and something has come up that I don't believe lecturers and TA's are aware of.  The English Composition enrollment is now automated in such a way that students are eligible to enroll 
in the next course of the English Composition sequence during open registration.  Although this is helpful for student enrollment purposes, 
it is extremely hard to monitor those students who did not pass their previous class with a "C" or greater.  Many instructors are opting to send their grades through iGRADE.  Teri Carter has 
sent out notices emphasizing the importance of her being notified of those students who are not 
qualified for the next sequence, but it seems that some instructors/TA's forget to contact her.  Thus, she has no way of reviewing the electronic grades to determine who has passed/not passed the classes.  Now that the grading system is sometimes on paper and sometimes electronic (in the process of becoming all electronic), Teri must manually drop those students who do not pass with a "C" or higher from their next sequence of Composition class.  They are notified via e-mail to register in their previous composition course.    

It would be beneficial to the English Writing Program if instructors indicated in their syllabus that a student must receive a letter grade of "C" or above in order to register for the next course in the Composition sequence.  If a student receives letter grade below a "C," Teri Carter needs to be notified before grades are due at the Registrar's office. 

2.  Summer Book Orders:  Summer is gaining momentum and the bookstore is asking for book orders for both summer sessions I and II.   Instructors will be responsible for picking their own single author texts and for ordering the book(s) for their class(es).  This can be done online through the campus bookstore at: www.ucrcampusstore.ucr.edu (click on "Textbook Adoptions" ).  The main texts (i.e., St. Martin's Guide, Textbook, etc.) will be ordered by the Teri Carter for both summer sessions.   All book orders are due into the Campus Bookstore no later than May 12, 2008.  When you have completed your book order, please forward a copy of the confirmation to: teri.carter@ucr.edu as it will be needed it for tracking purposes. 

3.  Final Exams:  Final Exams will be held on Monday, June 9, 2008 from 8:00 a.m. - 11:00 a.m.  Those instructors who are teaching English Composition classes will need to notify Teri Carter of their final exam plans no later than May 8, 2008. 

4.  iGRADES:  If you are planning to use iGRADE for English 1A, 1B or 1C, please notify Teri Carter as soon as possible.  All TA's are required to meet with Professor Briggs prior to submitting grades online.  

5.  iEVAL:  iEVAL is now available to all English 1A, 1B and 1C Lecturers.  If you would like to use iEVAL for Spring 2008, you may go to the following link: www.ieval.ucr.edu.  You may sign up for iEVAL until Friday, May 16, 2008.  Please be sure to notify Teri Carter after you have signed up for iEVAL.

OUTSTANDING TA AWARD

Our congratulations go to Helen Lovejoy, the ELWR TA Assistant Director, and Elizabeth Spies.  Helen and Elizabeth are winners of the English Department's Outstanding TA Award.     Many TA's and students have benefited from their dedicated assistance this year.   

UWP Committee Memberships Announced 
UWP Faculty Advisory Committee (FAC)
· Chair, Dave Fairris, VPUE 

· Michael E. Adams -- Entomology Department representing the College of Natural and Agricultural Sciences 

· Melanie Sperling -- representing the Graduate School of Education 

· Piotr Gorecki  -- History Department representing the College of Humanities, Arts, and Social Sciences 

· Waymond Rodgers -- Accounting and Information Systems Department representing the Anderson Graduate School of Management 

· Thomas H.  Payne -- Computer Science & Engineering Department representing Bourns College of Engineering. 

· Gary Scott -- Chemistry Department and CNAS college office representing Associate Deans 

· David Funder --  Psychology Department and representing the Committee on Educational Policy 

· James Tobias -- English Department and representing the Committee on Preparatory Education 

· John Briggs -- Director of the University Writing Program 

· Katherine Kinney -- Chair, Department of English    

Writing Program Committee (WPC):  All Nominations Have Been Confirmed by the FAC
Chair, John Briggs, Interim Director, UWP 
·             Ladder Faculty:

· Stephanie Hammer (Comp Lit) 

· Brian Lloyd (History) 

· Maurya Simon (Creative Writing) 

· Vivian-Lee Nyitray (Religious Studies) 

· Deborah Willis (English) 

· Rise Axelrod (English, and Faculty-in-charge of English 1ABC) 

Lecturers:

· Keith Vance  (Lecturer representative)
· Julie Brett (Lecturer representative) 

· Linda Strahan (Lecturer and Associate Director, Entry-Level Writing Program) 


*********CHECK THIS OUT********

Linda Strahan's leading article in the ESL Magazine, issue #62 titled “Making Sense of Sentence Boundaries:  Punctuation and Poetry”.




From the WPA:


The Council of Writing Program Administrators is pleased to announce the call for nominations for its recently created award recognizing outstanding scholarship by graduate students writing on issues in writing program administration. Please review the description of the award and guidelines for eligibility available on the WPA website at this URL: http://wpacouncil.org/node/1228








